
 
ROOSEVELT 

SCHOOL SITE COUNCIL MINUTES 
Attendance for Thursday, January 19, 2023 

 

 Name Title  Name Title 

x Lynda Holeva Principal x Nathanael Buckley Parent 

x Dana DeGregorio Teacher  Blythe Holden Parent 

x Megan Cuevas Teacher x Stephen Chen Parent 

x Jennifer Goldman Teacher x Miles Warner Parent 

x Gerardo Rodriguez Classified x Wendy Meyer Parent 

 
Meeting Called to Order: 
Meeting was called to order at 3:20pm.   
 
Approval of Minutes (Dana):  
Name of Recorder submitting for review: Wendy Meyer 
 
Minutes were read by all Site Governance Committee members. Minutes approved for 
the December 12, 2022 special meeting for review and approval of Safety Plan. Motion 
to approve minutes was made by Nathanael and Miles seconded the motion.  
 
Wendy Meyer, Site Governance Council Member, is recording minutes for this meeting. 
 
Review of Agenda: Lynda Holeva 
 
PTA Report: Elizabeth Urquart 
PTA President, Elizabeth Uruquart shared that the PTA’s big focus is putting together a 
slate to elect new representatives for 2023-24 sschool year. There are great candidtates 
with lots of interest. Caroline Mayes will possibly be our next PTA President. The 
election is in March 2023. Elizabeth will be Executive VP for next year. The Booster 
Club is working the Family Dance event and it’s nearly sold out so no need to further 
promote. Poker Night is coming up in March 2023. The PTA is looking into how we can 
assist teachers to comp the event. Some teachers were not asked by room reps if they 
wanted tickets to events. The Read A Thon is coming up . January 31st is the Kick off. 
This event will be promoted at the Spirit Assembly on Feb. 1st.  There was a brief 
discussion around some of the Read A Thon reading competitions in years past and 
prizes. Now badges and prizes can be earned without having to raise money. Elizabeth 
shared the Rad A Thon Envelope, reading long, reading lounge event., Pajama Night 
and Lynda is working with Read A Thon Chair to secure an author to do author 
assemblies for grades 2nd-5th.  
 
Review of STAR Test Data: Lynda Holeva 
Lynda shared STAR Assessment data in a slide show with a comparative analysis of 
Fall and Winter scores overall for each grade level. Math and ELA academic growth 
was reflected in several grade levels. Lynda shared these scores as reflected with the 



state benchmarks, and the district will share the STAR data based on the district 
benchmarks for achievement at the school board meeting tonight. CASSPP testing for 
3rd-5th graders is in May.  

• Early Literacy- TK-1st grade: 73.9 % scored at or above grade level proficiency. 
12% on watch, 8.1% in intervention, 11.6 % are in urgent intervention. 

• STAR Reading: Overall fewer students in intervention.  

• STAR Math Overall Proficiency is at 53.6% (2nd-5th grades) 
We’ve done well and are moving forward. We’ve made steady progress. We want to hit 
our goals by the end of the year. We have one more STAR Assessment Window in 
March and will need that data to help develop SPSA goals for 2023-24 school year.  
We need to ask ourselves, what goals do we want to change? All three STAR data 
points will help to determine.  
 
Motion to adjourn was made and seconded.  Meeting ended at 4:35 p.m.  
 
 
 
 
 


